
ORDINANCE NO. 916-A 

INTRODUCED BY COMMISSIONER Barbara Balensifer 

POOHIBITING CAMPING WIIBIN THE CITY 

EXCEPT IN DESIGNATED CAMPING AREAS 

AND BY SPECIAL PERMIT 

WHEREAS, the Wan-enton Cit y Commission finds that camping or recreational 
vehicles parked for purposes of lodging or sleeping, outside of designated 
camping areas, creates a hazard to public safety and; 

WHEREAS, public camping and recreational 
available within the city limits; 

vehicle parking areas are 

NOW, 1HEREFORE, the City of Warrenton does ordain as follows: 

Section 1. Private Residential Property: No recreational vehicle or 
trailer shall be used for sleeping or lodging purposes outside of desig­
nated camping areas except by special permit from the city, said permit to 
be limited to one vehicle only at any one time. Permits may be obtained 
from City Hall for a period of up to 48 hours for parking of recreational 
vehicles on private residential property that is not designated as a camp­
ing area. Permits must be obtained in advance of parking the recreational 
vehicle or trailer in residential areas. 

Parking must be in such a manner as to not cause a traffic hazard. There 
can be no discharge of wastes of any sort except into proper sewer or 
septic systems. 

Section 2. Seasonal :&lsinesses: Special permits for seasonal businesses 
may be issued for no more than one RV as registered to owner/manager of 
said business, for up to four (4) months upon application and approval by 
the Commission of the City of Warrenton. Application, approval and 
issuance of the permit must take place before the recreational vehicle is 
placed upon the property. The unit must not create a traffic hazard and 
can not discharge wastes of any kind except into proper sewer or septic 
systems. Arrangements must be made with the Sanitation Department for 
regular pick up of garbage. 

Section 3. Enforcement and Penalty: Anyone in violation of this ordinance 
will be cited by the Warrenton Police Department. Violations are 
punishable by a fine of not more than $300. 

First Reading August 4, 1993 

Second Reading August 18. 1993 

PASSED by the City Commission of the City of Warrenton, Oregon, this 18th 
day of August , 1993 

APPROVED by the Mayor of the City of Warrenton, Oregon, this 18bh day of 
August , 1993 
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~ilbert G. drainson 
City Manager/Auditor 
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